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 The Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council

Chairman

Gordon Edgar

4/10 Dunsdale Road, Selkirk, TD7 5EB
01750 720168
Vice-chairman
Dr. Lindsay Neil

46 Hillside Terrace, Selkirk, TD7 4ND
01750 720841

Secretary

David Bethune

5 Marion Crescent, Selkirk, TD7 4LY
01750 721703

Hon. Treasurer
Tom Combe

68 Back Row, Selkirk, TD7 4AG
01750 720921
Minute of Meeting held in the Committee Room, Victoria Halls, Selkirk

on Monday 11th July, 2011, at 7pm 

1) Present: Community Councillors Gordon Edgar (chair), Dr. Lindsay Neil (vice-chair), Tom Combe (treasurer), Caroline Cruikshank, Jim Gibson, Bob Kerr, Ian King, John Munro and Alistair Pattullo, and PC Roy Brown.
[also in attendance: 11 members of the public,  1 member of the press and Kirstin Scott]
Chairman Gordon Edgar welcomed the public, and reminded those present that all comments should be addressed through the Chair, and that all recording devices should be switched off.
2) Apologies: were received from Community Councillor David Bethune (secretary), Graham Easton, Wilma Gunn, and SBC Councillors Vicky Davidson, Kenneth Gunn and Carolyn Riddell-Carre.
3) The minutes of the meeting held on 20th June were approved (proposed: B. Kerr; seconded: A. Pattullo).
4) Matters arising from the minute not otherwise included on agenda 
(a) L. Neil reported on his correspondence with SBC officials regarding the so-called safety barrier at the waste disposal site.

5) Declarations of interest  - none

6) Common Good Fund

L. Neil reported on the proposed common investment strategy.  A Community Council sub-group, led by Kirstin Scott has been checking the Common Good fixed asset list and she reported on her investigation of the standing of various fixed assets.  Objectives: Is the SBC report accurate and complete?  How will the single investment strategy work?  How much will this cost?

Members of the public were invited to comment.  D. Lees argued that control of the Common Good Fund should be by the people of Selkirk.  A further meeting is required – date to be agreed – with prior advertising of the event by the CC.  
It was agreed that a business plan for the Common Good Fund should be developed and taken forward.  G. Edgar to consider how this might be progressed.  Thanks were expressed to Kirstin Scott for her hard work to date.

Other matters raised by members of the public included:

· might a farm be sold to finance a Common Good property (e.g. Victoria Halls)?  - KS responded that this would be tantamount to mismanagement by Scottish Borders Council;

· concern was expressed about revenue loss and those SBC officials / members responsible for running the Victoria Halls were encouraged to ensure that income is maximised;
· it is considered that SBC does not advertise / market the Halls sufficiently

· if a community wind farm was to be developed, could this income go to the Common Good?  It was confirmed that this could be the case

· questions were asked about the ownership of the Social Work offices, Governors House, Library and their respective incomes.  In reply, it was noted that the list of fixed assets is still to be confirmed (ref K. Scott report).
It was agreed that A. Patullo would update the Community Council website with Common Good information, as it becomes available.

OPEN FORUM (taken at 7.30pm)
(a) D. Heatlie

a. reported that South Port had flooded again this afternoon;
b. noted that road humps are restricting proper drainage
c. expressed concern about youths running across garage roofs in the Bog Park.  PC Brown advised that any such incident be officially notified at the time;

(b) J. McDougal

a. complained that the old church site at the top of Forest Road is still a dangerous mess. Chairman agreed the site is an eyesore but advised that (currently) there is no risk to public safety;

(c) D. Purves

a. thanked Cllr. Edgar for stopping the tree-felling at Victoria Park, and for progress at the Priory path which is now reopened but still requires edging;

b. commented that the Thomas Craig Brown memorial requires to be cleaned – G. Edgar to follow up;

c. asked when the footbridges over the Ettrick were last surveyed;
(d) J. Beattie

a. reported dog fouling on Selkirk Hill (the Pot Loch area), and an apparent lack of facilities for disposing of dog dirt in the town. Chairman agreed to refer this to the Wardens.
7) (a) Lothians and Borders Police 

PC Roy Brown reported that there had been 149 incidents reported to the police since the last meeting, leading to 13 crimes being recorded, of which 6 have been solved.  These include 5 thefts and 6 cases of vandalism. In addition, there were 15 youth calls;  a quantity of alcohol was confiscated from a group of youths.  He also reported on a number of suspicious incidents involving horses, and asked for vigilance.

Councillors raised questions about CCTV, youths at Bog Park and the use of Bleachfield Road as a “rat run”.

(b) SB Wardens  - no report
7) Planning: 
(a) Planning applications considered:
	
	application
	applicant
	action / comments 

	(i)
	11/00930/FUL:  5 Thornfield House: extension to dwelling house
	Mr. J. Pringle
	expressed concern over the visual impact of this proposal, loss of a garage and compromised parking area

	(ii)
	11/00933/FUL:  Salvation Army, Scott’s Close: change of use from place of worship to form funeral director’s service room, viewing room, mortuary and reception for public
	C R Low
	no objection to change of use, but concerns about pressure on local infrastructure and need to retain the intrinsic qualities of the conservation area


(b)  Other planning matters:   
(i) I. King reported re his attendance at a Local Plan Focus Group meeting in Hawick, at which numerous Selkirk issues were raised
(ii) Cllr Gibson expressed continued concern about drainage issues along the A7 corridor through Selkirk, including choked drains, poor maintenance and localised flooding
9) Reports from SBC Councillors:  

(a) Councillor Riddell-Carre: (not present – no report)
(b) Councillor Davidson: (not present – no report)
(c) Councillor Gunn: (not present – no report)
10) Common Good Fund – no Councillors present to report from CGFWG
11) Correspondence

	
	Item
	Action

	(a)
	letter from SBC re provision of festive lighting
	T. Combe to respond

	(b)
	letter from SBC re delay in street weed control
	Noted work was currently 4 weeks behind schedule

	(c)
	Safer Borders Newsletter (circulated)
	noted 

	(d)
	SBCCN minutes May 2011 (circulated)
	noted

	(e)
	SMLWG Newsletter from Conor Price (circulated)
	noted

	(f)
	Achieving Community Empowerment leaflet (circulated)
	noted

	(g)
	ASCC media release (circulated)
	D. Bethune to write to J. Swinney MSP expressing the Council’s disappointment at the withdrawal of financial support by the Government, which had served as an important conduit for community concerns


12) Reports from Sub-committee: Selkirk Hill Management Group – G. Edgar gave a brief report and confirmed that the Hill was currently in good condition and that grant funding was still being sought. 

13) Reports from associated groups: Plattling Twinning Group – reminder of AGM on Wednesday 20th July.

14) Report on Evening Study Classes – no report
15) Reports from other community organisations and outside bodies
- 
(a) Noted that the Car Rally will be held on 18 September

Next scheduled meeting of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council:

Monday 8th August, 2011 at 7.00 p.m. in the Committee Room, Victoria Halls, Selkirk.  

The Meeting closed at 9.10pm.

Adoption of minutes:

Proposed:  ………………………                   Seconded:  ……………………..

Signed:  ………………………….  (chairman)             Date:   ………………
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